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The Reverend Dr. Brenda Pelc-Faszcza, Interim Senior Pastor 

 brenda@rhccucc.org 

The Reverend Meghan D. Young, Acting Associate Pastor 

meghan@rhccucc.org 

Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 

mary@rhccucc.org 

860 529-4167 Church – 860 257-9637 Fax 

 July/August 2014 Newsletter 

 RHCC e-mail address – office@rhccucc.org 

 Website: www.rhccucc.org 

 Summer Office Hours – 9:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m. Monday-Thursday 

 Office is Closed on Friday 

Sunday Worship Services – 10:00 a.m. 

 Childcare Available/Handicap Accessible 

 
 
 
 

 

You’re Invited to Koinonia 2014! 
“Jesus, the Storyteller” 

 

 
An intergenerational Vacation Bible School  

for the whole church family! 
 

August 25th-28th 

5:30 PM to 7:30 PM 
Dinner provided. Freewill donations accepted. 

 

This summer you are invited to renew and spark your faith as we join 
together for fun, food, fellowship, and faith formation.  Come for four 
nights as we learn about “Jesus, the Storyteller”, and share and create our 
own stories.  Separate faith formation programming will be available for 
children, youth, and adults. 
 

Please mark your calendars  
and sign-up in Chapin Hall or by emailing meghan@rhccucc.org. 

 

 

The 
Church Mouse 

mailto:meghan@rhccucc.org
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From the Interim Senior Pastor 
 

 

 

 

“Remember the Sabbath, to Keep It…..” 
 
 
Recently I met a pastor of the Seventh Day Adventist church, which believes that Jesus 
is coming back again soon (that’s the “Adventist” part) and that Saturday is the true 
Sabbath day for Christians (that’s the Seventh-Day part).  Saturday, not Sunday, is the 
seventh day of the week, and since, according to the first creation story in Genesis  
(there are two different ones), God “rested on the seventh day, after all the work He had 
done in creation,”  then humans also are to rest on the seventh day.  Hence a Saturday 
Sabbath.  The pastor I met was adamant about this. 
 
Since I don’t take the Genesis creation stories literally, I am not too concerned about 
what counts as the literal seventh day.  I am more concerned about whether the concept 
of Sabbath itself counts at all with us, anymore.  Trying to find anybody who gets out 
from under their working, their calendar, their computer, and all related striving for one 
whole day each week, including myself, is next to impossible.  Now that we can have 
work literally at our fingertips, since most of us carry around phones that are also 
computers, we are almost never disconnected from our usual daily activity long enough 
to call it anything like a “Sabbath.”  If true Sabbath is meant to free us up long enough, 
once in every week, that we rest, renew, and regain perspective on what goes on the 
other six days, then many of us don’t have it, on any day.  A few hours here or there 
aren’t enough.  From respites that brief, we readily snap back into a sabbathless mind, 
which is often a fatigued mind, which then becomes an unreceptive mind. 
 
And despite the fact that in Hebrew Scripture, Sabbath-keeping is one of the Ten 
Commandments (“Remember the Sabbath, to keep it holy”), even churches can be 
sabbathless places.  We too buy into our culture’s certainty that busyness = worth, that 
more activity must be inherently better than less activity.  Maybe it’s the remnant of that 
Puritan heritage that equated idleness with sin: if you’re not productively occupied, you 
are vulnerable to the devil.  How on earth would you ever take a day off, if that’s what 
you really believed?   That’s one way we imagine our indispensability. 
 
But there’s the problem in a way, that we are so concerned with the importance of our 
own roles and the production that comes from them that we slip from any true reading 
of grace, which, by definition, never depends on us or the quantity of our work or the 
roles we inhabit.  Until we know that, we don’t want to let go of our activity, because we 
think so much is riding on it, including our very value and significance, even, perhaps, to 
God.  We might say we believe that nothing we can do will make God love us less, and 
nothing we can do will make God love us more.  But we don’t live that way.  
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Sometimes, it is summer that helps us.  If ever we give ourselves permission to lighten 
up a bit and keep some Sabbath time, some actual unfilled time, it might be summer.  
Someone once referred to the purpose of a Sabbath as “time spent remembering what 
time is for.”   I hope these days and weeks of summer might offer something of that to 
all of us, if we’ll take it.  I’m pretty sure we need it.  It’s not for nothing that Sabbath-
keeping is a commandment.  “Remember the sabbath, to keep it holy.”  And wholly. 
 
        Faithfully, 

 
Rev. Brenda 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Services at 10:00 a.m. in air-conditioned Chapin Hall, through Sunday, 

September 1.  Nursery care is available in Room 4. 
 

Listed below are the several lectionary texts for each Sunday.  The 

lectionary is a three-year cycle of Scripture readings shared in common by 

most major Christian denominations.  (The preaching text for any given 

Sunday may or may not be taken from these.)  Reading them and looking 

for thematic connections is one way to do some Biblical exploration. 

 
July 6  Fourth Sunday after Pentecost; Communion 
   Gen. 24:34-38, 42-49, 58-67; Ps. 45:10-17 or  
   Song of Sol. 2:8-13 or Zech 9:9-12; Ps. 145:8-14, 
   Rom. 7:15-25a; Matt. 11:16-19, 25-30 
 
 

July 13 through August 24:  Summer Sermon Series 
 

“Living Stones:  Imagining the Future of the Church” 
 
 A series of sermons meant to engage us together in imagining how,  
and reflecting on why, the church might move forward – in a time  
very different from the past. 
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July 13  Fifth Sunday after Pentecost 
   1 Peter 2:1-10  “Come to him, a living stone, 
   though rejected by mortals yet chosen and precious in God’s sight, 
   and like living stones, let yourselves be built into a spiritual house…” 
 

What would it mean to be a church of living stones,  
letting ourselves be built by God, not our own hands,  
a holy priesthood, offering spiritual sacrifices? 

   
July 20  Sixth Sunday after Pentecost 
   Ezekiel 37:1-14  “The hand of the Lord came upon me,  

and he brought me out by the spirit and set me down in the middle of 
a valley; it was full of bones…He said to me ‘Mortal, can these bones 
live?’” 

 
What would it mean to truly believe God can breathe new life into our 
dry bones?  What would it mean to be a church, willing to go through 
the noise, and rattling, and growth, as God’s spirit breathes life? 

 
July 27  Seventh Sunday after Pentecost; Laity Sunday 
   Members of the congregation will lead worship. 
   Romans 12:1-8  “Don’t be conformed to the world, 
   be transformed by the renewal of your minds…  We are like 
   one body, with many parts but not all with the same function.” 
 

What would it mean to be a church with a presence in the world 
that is not just like the world, and where a variety of gifts are 
discovered, used and welcomed? 

   
 
August 3  Eighth Sunday after Pentecost; Communion 
   Acts 17:22-34  “The God who made the world and everything in it, 
   he who is Lord of heaven and earth,  
   does not live in shrines made by human hands.” 
 

Jesus said nothing about “Church” as an institution, but much about 
faith and love.  What would it mean to be a church not tied to the 
bounds of membership and building, but living by Jesus’ great 
commission to go and make disciples? 
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August 10  Ninth Sunday after Pentecost 

Acts 3:1-16  “One day Peter and John were going up to the temple at 
the hour of prayer…And a man lame from birth was being carried in… 
And he fixed his attention on them, expecting to receive something 
from them, but Peter said, ‘I have no silver or gold, but what I have I 
give you; in the name of Jesus Christ of Nazareth, stand up and walk.’” 

 

What would it mean to stop and look up as we dash to our “temples” 
(jobs, committee meetings, resume building activities, etc.) and offer 
the love of God, recognizing that God calls us to be in the world? 

 
August 17  Tenth Sunday after Pentecost 
   
   Isaiah 56:1, 6-8  “ ‘My house shall be called a house of prayer, 
   for all peoples,’ says God, who gathers the outcasts.  ‘I will gather yet 
    others besides those already gathered.’” 
 
   What would it mean to understand the church as primarily a  
   “house of prayer,” and God as a God who means to gather in 
   the ones who aren’t here yet? 
 
August 24  Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost 
 
   Luke 5:1-11  “Jesus said to Simon, ‘Push out into the deep water 

and let down your nets for a catch.’  It was no sooner said than 
done – a huge haul of fish, so many it strained the nets.” 

 
What would it mean to understand our core purpose as the 
church to be about depth, our main task as “going deeper” ?    

   
August 31  Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost 
 
   Ex. 3:1-15; Ps. 105:1-6, 23-26 or 
   Jer. 15:15-21; Ps. 26:1-8; Rom. 12:9-21; Matt. 16:21-28 
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FAITH FORMATION @ RHCC 
 
 

S.P.I.R.I.T. Corner Check-in: 
 
Church School 
 On Children’s Worship Sunday, June 8th, the S.P.I.R.I.T. Church School planned, wrote, and led 
worship.  The service held on Pentecost, focused on what it means to journey with God, and how we 
welcome God and God’s people.  The Pre-K and K-1 Classes, greeted, ushered, played bells, and 
sent us out in peace with a beautiful benediction.  The 2nd-3rd Grade class reminded us to be 
generous givers and beautifully called us to worship.  The 4th-5th Grade class welcomed us with 
scripture raining down red balloons on us (also known as tongues of fire), led us in prayer, shared 
the story of Paul, Silas, Lydia, and the Jailer.  Our 6th-8th graders led us in the prayers of the 
people, and shared from their hearts how they have been welcomed, and how we can be a more 
welcoming community of faith.  Throughout the service Liz Reed-Swale led us in song, as we shared 
the music we sing in chapel.  There was also time to give thanks for our passionate and seemingly 
tireless teachers and volunteers, who help us grow in faith.  What a joyous spirit filled worship! 
 
Youth Group 
 This month the Youth Group participated in a unique service project through The World Needs 
More Love Letters (www.moreloveletters.com) and wrote letters of compassion to strangers.  We 
enjoyed a cook out and pool party after all the hard work of children’s Sunday.  And we even got 
together to do some part for the Youth Room.  We are looking forward to some more meet-ups 
during the summer. 
 All Youth Group events for the year will be open to 6th-12th graders, and when appropriate 6th-8th 
graders and 9th-12th graders will break off for separate discussion groups.  We will meet several 
times throughout the year for Youth Group Night Out events and service projects.  Noah’s Table now 
meets twice a month on Sunday evenings from 5 PM – 6:30 PM for dinner, fellowship, and faith 
formation. 
 

NURSERY VOLUNTEERS: Nursery Volunteers are needed.  If you are interested in volunteering in 
the Nursery during Sunday morning worship, please contact a member of the Childcare Committee 
or email them at RHCCchildcare@gmail.com for more information.  You can also sign-up outside 
the Nursery. 

 
S.P.I.R.I.T. Summer Volunteers – If you are interested in helping with any of our summer 
programming, whether it be teaching, baking, sharing a craft, telling a story, sharing music, 
assisting with the nursery, being a safe church volunteer, coordinating, or setting up, please email 
Meghan at meghan@rhccucc.org.  Volunteers are needed for 6/29, 8/10, 8/24. 
 
S.P.I.R.I.T. Meet-Up: Take Me Out to the Ball Game! 
Saturday, August 2, 7 PM at The New Britain Rock Cats 
Join us for Faith and Family night at the New Britain Rock Cats.  Tickets include access to pre-game 
concert.  For more information and ticket prices, contact Meghan Young at Meghan@rhccucc.org. 

http://www.moreloveletters.com/
mailto:meghan@rhccucc.org
mailto:meghan@rhccucc.org
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Here’s What’s Happening This Summer… 
S.P.I.R.I.T Summer Sunday Programming: For Pre-K – 5th graders during the 10 AM Service. 

Date Scripture/Lesson 

Sunday, June 29 Favorite Bible Stories: Jacob’s Ladder 

Sunday, July 13 Favorite Bible Stories: Samuel Listens 

Sunday, July 27 Favorite Bible Stories: David Plays the Harp 

Sunday, August 10 Favorite Bible Stories: The Two Houses 

Sunday, August 24 Favorite Bible Stories: The Good Samaritan 

*Families are encouraged to join us for worship throughout the summer.  Special children’s programs 
will be provided. 
 
Youth Group Calendar: July & August 

Date Fellowship Gatherings 

Sunday, July 13 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)  5 PM – 6:30 PM 

Sunday, July 27 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)  5 PM – 6:30 PM 

Sunday, August 10 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)  5 PM – 6:30 PM 

Sunday, August 24 Noah’s Table (6th-12h Grade)  5 PM – 6:30 PM 

**Incoming 6th Graders are invited to all Youth Group events over the summer.  Additional youth 
mission projects may be added to the schedule. 
**Please RSVP with Diana Hellyar for all youth group event, and to volunteer as a chaperone or 
driver for any youth group event. 
 
 

 

Blessings and Congratulations 
 

To the Rev. Meghan D. Young,  
who was ordained at RHCCon June 14,  

by the Hartford Association of the United Church of Christ 
 

and 
 

To Lisa Eleck,  
who has been received as a Member in Discernment  

(the process for exploring the path to ordination)  
by the Hartford Association of the United Church of Christ. 
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Small Group Ministry at RHCC:  
Summer Faith Formation Opportunities 

Join a small group to explore and enrich your faith in new ways! 
 
 

ALL Church Summer Reading: 
Liberating Hope. 
Join with your church family as we read together Liberating Hope: Daring to Renew 
the Mainline Church, written by Michael S. Piazza and Cameron B. Trimble. 
Liberating Hope provides concrete and tangible 21st century insight to those 
churches looking to renew their congregations through hope and optimism rooted in 
the resurrection.  Based on the successful work that Piazza and Trimble have done 
through The Center for Progressive Renewal, this book provides accurate and 

strategic evidence that the decline of the mainline, progressive church can be slowed and even 
reversed, despite the challenges it is facing.  Liberating Hope is both thought provoking and an 
easy read, so don’t forget to bring it with you on your summer vacation! 
Copies are available to check-out from the church office.  Small discussion groups will be 
forming in late summer/early fall. 

 
Mission & A Movie: 

A Place At The Table. 
Sunday, July 13, 12 PM – 2:30 PM 
Chapin Hall 
Hosted by Missions & Faith Formation 
50 Million Americans - 1 in 4 children - don't know where their next meal is coming 
from.  A Place at the Table tells the powerful stories of three such Americans, who  
maintain their dignity even as they struggle just to eat.  In a riveting journey that will 

change forever how you think about the hungry, A Place at the Table shows how the issue could be 
solved forever, once the American public decides - as they have in the past - that ending hunger is 
in the best interests of us all.  Join us for a viewing of A Place at the Table, and a conversation 
about hunger in our community and how we can work together to end hunger. 
 
Small Group Gatherings: 
Pilgrim People. Pilgrim Churches. 
Sundays, July 27 & August 10 
12 PM – 1 PM, Fiorilli Room 
It has been said there are two types of people who show up in church on Sunday: Tourists and 
Pilgrims.  Tourists are those who are spiritual but not religious; those who are shopping for a church 
home; those who tend to be spectators rather than participants; those who are observers but are 
not invested.  Pilgrims are those who have committed their lives, even though they may not have all 
the answers; those whose faith is moving, growing, and maturing; those who engage in spiritual 
practices that foster growth.  Join us for a discussion group rooted in scripture that explores 
how we can be a pilgrim church of pilgrim people.  Discussion topics include: prayer, presence, 
service, generosity, spiritual growth, hospitality, discernment, art and beauty, justice, and diversity.  
No preparation necessary. 
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SALT. 
Tuesdays, July 15 & August 19  
7 PM – 8 PM, Chapin Hall 
Join us for a short film, followed by a discussion.  Through beautiful, deeply spiritual, films 
made by the SALT project, we will more deeply explore our faith.  SALT is a not-for-profit 
project dedicated to reclaiming and sharing the beauty of Christian life through film, photography, 
music, poetry, and ideas.  SALT aims to build up a community of conversation and resource-sharing 
that, like salt itself, preserves and seasons the best and most beautiful of the Christian tradition.  
No preparation necessary. 
 
Open On-Going Groups: 
Art + Faith. 
It has been said that creativity requires faith, and that art itself is an incarnational activity.  The Art 
+ Faith Group will meet twice a month to explore scripture and faith through the arts.  The group 
will look at the work of various artists as well as engage in individual and group art projects. 
Additionally the Art + Faith Group will work with the pastors to design Altar Scapes and 
incorporate visual elements into worship.  No artistic skill or experience needed.  Please contact 
Stephanie Heneghan (860-529-4672) or Nancy Rolfe (860-257-3489) for more information. 

 
Sign-Up for Small Groups in Chapin Hall or contact the Church Office. 

Interested in starting or hosting a Small Group Ministry? Contact Meghan Young at Meghan@rhccucc.org. 

 

 
 

Thank You. 
 
Dear Rocky Hill Congregational Church, UCC, 
 
After my Ecclesiastical Council in March, Louise Butts, one of our RHCC Hartford Association 
Delegates came up to me and asked how RHCC had shaped me, as I had talked about the 
churches I had served and attended that had helped me form in my faith.  Rocky Hill is the 4th 
church I have had the honor and privilege of serving, but it is the 1st church where I have been 
called “Pastor”.  I remember when I started here 5 years ago, being taken aback when folks 
began referring to me that way.  That title holds much trust and responsibility, and I am grateful 
for the trust and support you have given me as I have been shaped in that capacity.  On June 14th, 
I was ordained in our sanctuary.  It was an affirmation of the ministry I have been doing for the 
last 12 years of my life.  I am so thankful for all who were present in body or in spirit for that 
celebration.  Thank you for the ways you all welcomed visitors, made sure the church was clean, 
greeted, provided worship leadership, and organized a beautiful and tasty reception.  I also love 
the communion set, stole, and necklace (with RHCC and the date of my ordination), that you all 
gifted me.  I will treasure them. 
 
In ministry, 
Meghan 
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2014 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY 
  1 

 

2 
 

 

6 

10:00am Worship in 

                Chapin Hall 

                Communion  

 

7   
10:30 Apple Rehab Svce  
7:00pm Women’s AA 

 

8 
8:30am Breakfast Club 

 

9 

 

13 

10:00am Worship 

               Chapin Hall 

14 
7:00pm Women’s AA 

15 
4:00 Lodge Service 

 

16 

  6:00pm Community Event 

20 
10:00am Worship 

               Chapin Hall 

21 
7:00pm Women’s AA  

22 
 

23 

 

27 

10:00am Worship 

               Chapin Hall  

28 
7:00pm Women’s AA  

29 
  

30 

 

 

 

                             2014 
  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY 

3  
10:00am Worship 

               Chapin Hall 

                Communion  

 

4 
10:30am Apple Rehab      

                Service 
7:00pm Women’s AA 

5 
 

6 
  

 

10 

10:00am Worship 

               Chapin Hall  

11 
 
7:00pm Women’s AA 

12 
  8:30am Breakfast Club 

 

13 
  

17 

10:00am Worship 

               Chapin Hall 

18 
 

7:00pm Women’s AA 

19 

 
4:00 Lodge Service 
 

20 

  6:00pm Community Mtg 

 

24 

10:00am Worship 

               Chapin Hall 

25 
 

5:30pm  KOINONIA 
 

26 
 

5:30pm  KOINONIA 

 
 

27 
 

5:30pm  KOINONIA 

 

31 
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THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

3 
  7:30pm Men’s AA 

4   
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

5 
  

10   
  

  7:30pm Men’s AA 

11   
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

12 
 

 

 

 

17 
  7:30pm Men’s AA 

18   
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

19 
 

 

24   

 

  7:30pm Men’s AA 

25   
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

26 
 

31 
  7:30pm Men’s AA 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 
 

1  
OFFICE CLOSED 

2 
 

7   
  7:30pm Men’s AA 

8   
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

9 
 
 

 
 

14  

  7:30pm Men’s AA 

 

15   
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

16 

 
 

21   

 

  7:30pm Men’s AA 

 

22   
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

23 
 

28 

 
5:30pm  KOINONIA 

 

29   
OFFICE CLOSED 

 

5:30pm  KOINONIA 
 

30 

 

   
 

 
 
 
 

THINK 
SCRIP!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

That Rocky Hill 
Congregational church 

is on 

? 

www.facebook.com/rhccucc 
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                           July Birthdays 

1 Russell Sheathelm 16 Anne Vazquez 
3 Rich Pawlich-Pagliccio  Maley Hunt 
 Maxwell Rowe 17 Brandon Knight 
4 Anthony Marcucci 18 Donovan Alferi 
 Del Buswell  Kari Cary 
 Janice Rousseau 19 Lynn McKenna 

 Tom Reed-Swale 20 Trevor Charamut 
7 Jean Miller-Rich 21 Francis DiRenzo, Jr. 
 Ray Gagnon 22 Holli Bacon 
 Brian Geddes 23 Mark Gengenbach 
 Patience Coleman 24 Janet Hansen 
8 Glen Schultz 26 Audrey Titcomb 
 Amy MacNeil  Bill Pirre, Jr. 
 Tom Rolfe 27 Albert Griswold, III 
9 Nancy Wilcock  Merri-Lynn Moore 
10 Ruth Jensen  C J Mason 
 Sean Mullins 28 Christopher Yorgensen 
12 Paul Laporte  Jeremy Ross 
 Scott Benson  Kyle Decker 
15 Dave Sageman  Jeremy Ross 
 Heather Lizotte 30 Mark Biglow 
 Terry Wine  Chris Palazzolo 
 Scott DiMartino  Jaclyn Elliot 
 Emily DiMartino  Sarah McGowan 
 Alex Jutras 31 Nanci Harvey 
16 Doug Robbins  Laurie Tuohey 
 Jocelyn Harvey  Eric Jensen 
   Douglas Graham 
    

 

 

 

The RHCC church family extends congratulations and prayerful best wishes to the 
following 2014 graduates:   

Joseph Sheehan (Watkinson School); 
Jack Malespini (Rocky Hill High School); 

Melody Hall (Hofstra University with a Bachelor of Science in Education 
and a concentration in vocal music). 

Don’t Forget 

Breakfast Club 

Tuesday  

July 9 and August 13 

8:30 am 

Bob’s Coffee Shop 

33 New Britain 

Avenue 

Rocky Hill 

Join us for coffee, 

conversation, and 

community 
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                         August Birthdays 

1 Jeannette Doane 15 Tia Sheathelm 
2 Lynne Lataille 16 Val Scribano 
 Kathy Mosure  Jacob Madsen 
 Taylor Ryan 17 Joyce Toft 

3 Jennifer Kelley  Denise Carberry 
4 Ryan Pipke  Molly Morgan 
6 Samantha Behlman 18 Thelma Backe 
 Ed Bacon 19 Bill Bartley 

7 Linda Tokarski 20 Wayne Pierson 
 Noah Dion  Laura Pawlich 

8 Betty Mooney 23 Emily McKenna 
 Galen Deming 24 David Edwards 
 David Peisach  Thompson Hunt 
 David Rodriguez 25 Lee Shippy 

10 Kelly Moore 26 Michael Bower 
11 Julia Pickett 27 Cynthia Lupacchino 
12 Madeline Cardello  Michael Scribano 

 Deb Copes  Vanessa Sue Bighinatti 
 Kimberly Robbins  Persephone Blaise 

13 Jean Holmes 28 Charles Vassilopoulos 
 Stephanie Heneghan  Paul Tine Jr. 
 Kim Walker 29 Larry Gilbert 
 Gary King  Shannon Madsen 
 Taylor McLean 31 Lily Hill 

14 Jim Stevens  Barry Wilcock 
 Carol Baran  Kathryn Knight 
 Rhody Triblets  Doug Elliot 
    

 

 
 

VOICE MAIL INSTRUCTIONS – If you call the church and the Voice Mail answers, you do not 

have to listen to the entire message.  Anytime during the message you can have the call transferred 

directly to the person you are trying to reach by simply keying in the following numbers: 

 

Brenda Pelc-Faszcza  

             Interim Senior Pastor 

202  Mary DeLibero, Minister of Music 207 

Meghan Young, Acting Associate 203  Myke Halpin 205 

             Pastor for Faith Formation     

Mitsey Baker, Office Manager  201  LSPRHCC (Nursery School) 208 
 

 
 

Bob and Janet Hansen 
were married on 
August 21, 1954 

 

David and Nancy 
Edwards 

were married on 
August 21, 1955 

 

Dick and Sue Starr 
were married on 
August 31, 1957 

 

Congratulations! 
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In June, Graduations, Great-Grandfathers, and Children’s Day were celebrated.  The 
Deacons made a $100 donation to the Rocky Hill Veterans Home Recreation Department 
to honor the Great-Grandfathers.  To many it may seem that boards and committees 
take a long summer break – but in reality church programs continue and planning begins 
for our return to a full schedule in September.  
 
Summer is a wonderful opportunity to re-focus and re-energize our faith.  Recently I 
passed a church with a sign announcing Vacation Bible School.  Each summer of my 
childhood found me attending Vacation Bible School for two weeks.  It was an 
educational and fun experience.  And like school, we usually had homework – to 
memorize a bible verse.   
 
Do you have a Bible verse that is meaningful to you?  Mine is Micah 6:8 - ….And what 
does the Lord require of you?  To act justly and to love mercy and to walk humbly with 
your God.  I believe that God is telling me to simply do what is right. 
 
Have a wonderful and safe summer.  Remember – the doors to our beautiful church are 
open and we are here to welcome each Sunday this summer! 
 
Gail Tine, Co-Senior Deacon 
 
 
 
 

A REMINDER FROM THE STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE 
 
Please continue to make your current pledge through the 
end of 2014.  We will have a new stewardship program in 
the fall and then our new pledge year will run from January 
to December. 
 
If you have any questions feel welcome to contact the 
members of the Stewardship Committee. 
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News from your Fair Committee 

 

REMINDER FOR YOUR CALENDAR: 
The Country Fair is going to be held on 

Saturday, October 4th, 2014 
from 9 a.m. - 2 p.m. 

 

We will be bringing back all your favorites: Bake Shop, Candy Shop, Farmers Market, 
Kitchen Shop, Jewelry Booth, Quilt Raffle, Sew Country, Snack Bar, Silent Auction and 
the Tea Room. 
 

In other news.......We want to thank all of you who supported our May Breakfast & Plant 
Sale. Marsha Hoffman and her "team" prepared a delicious breakfast - serving over 45 
people.  Linda Gilbert/Gilbert Farms generously donated a wonderful array of flower and 
vegetable plants for us to sell.  Lynn Mckenna, our in-house artist, donated a beautiful 
set of hand-painted tray tables and the lucky raffle winner was Deb Copes!  We were 
able to raise $1000 and want to thank the fair committee members and volunteers who 
helped make the day possible.  
 

Our Memorial Day Refreshment Stand was once again a "hit" among parade watchers. 
The "You're-in-luck with a Buck" theme generated $300.  We had a beautiful day and it 
was a joy to cheer for the many members of the congregation who participated in the 
parade. 
 

Phyllis Wilkey and Jim Stevens have left the committee, and we want to thank them for 
their years of service.  We appreciate all their hard work and dedication to our fund-
raising efforts.  
 

Are you interested in joining the Fair Committee?  We are looking for new members - it's 
an opportunity to be a part of the largest fundraiser our church presents to the 
community and work with a group of enthusiastic members of our congregation.  If you 
are interested in joining, please contact any committee member. 
 

Neal Cox, Lynn Mckenna, Don Pagnucco, Polly Pagnucco, Candy Smith, Elaine Somes, 
Nancy Flynn (treasurer), Marsha Hoffman (consultant). 
 
 

 

Thank you From the family of Nita Madden-Estra, 
We want to thank Jan Lacava and the Heavenly Hosts for the wonderful reception that 
followed the memorial service for Nita.  Thank you to all who helped by baking and 
setting up.  Meghan’s memorial message was very touching and the music that Mary 

played was beautiful.  Lori, Debbie and Family. 
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ROCKY HILL CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH, UCC 

805 Old Main Street, Rocky Hill CT 06067 

Telephone # 860 529-4167 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

TIME VALUE MAIL 

Mailed June 23, 2014 

 

Jesus didn’t turn people away.  Neither do we. 

The United Church of Christ: 
No matter who you are, 

Or where you are on life’s journey… 
You’re welcome here. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Beginning June 30th – August 31st 

Office hours will be 

Monday – Thursday 
9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

Closed Fridays 

Voice Mail will be checked daily. 
Telephone number:  860 529-4167  

e-mail – office@rhccucc.org / website – rhccucc.org 
visit us on Facebook – www.facebook.com/rhccucc 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mitsey will be away from June 30 – July 9 
Brenda will be away from July 11 – July 22 – July 30 - August 13. 

Meghan is away from July 2 – 11 and July 21 – 28. 
Mary is away from June 23 – June 28, July 21 – 27. and August 11 through 24. 
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U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

Rocky Hill, CT 

 

Permit #7 

 

mailto:office@rhccucc.org
http://www.facebook.com/rhccucc

